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           Partners in Learning Newsletter 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

A very warm welcome to Term 2 – already! It has been such a joy and pleasure to see all our lovely students 
and their families back at school, ready to take on new challenges.  

In the coming weeks our students in Years 3 and 5 will sit the Naplan testing. A key message to all our stu-
dents, and parents, is that the NAPLAN tests are just one component of a school's assessment and reporting 
program. Students should be encouraged to simply try their best, just as they do with any other assessment 
activity that they complete at school. NAPLAN is not about passing or failing, it is about assessing learning 
progress, something their teachers do every day.  

Our teachers have already started to prepare our students for NAPLAN. Preparation for the NAPLAN testing 
period ensures that students: 

 are familiar with the NAPLAN test materials and layout 

 are familiar with test conditions 

 are motivated and engaged to the assessment, with no or minimal anxiety 

Familiarisation for NAPLAN allows our students to become familiar with the layout, appearance and structure 
of the test materials. Familiarisation tasks can also acquaint students with the procedures that will occur on 
the days of testing. Our teachers have started to spend some time with their respective class discussing the 
procedures that will occur on the days of testing. Our teachers have been open to questions and discussing 
any issues that students raise or are worried about. 

We understand that this period can also not only be a time of worry for students but also their parents and 
carers. We are here to support both our students and their families during this testing period and should you 
have any concerns or questions please speak to your child’s classroom teacher first and if it cannot be re-
solved at that level please make an appointment at the office to see me. 

A reminder that the testing period will take place from 14 May to 16 May 2019. 

Finally I wish every student across our school great success and a sense of accomplishment in the coming 
weeks whether they are participating in NAPLAN or otherwise. 

“Life is ten percent what you experience and ninety percent how you respond to it”. – Dorothoy M. Nedder-
meyer 

Warmest Regards, 
Kathy Cvitkovic 

Assistant Principal (3-6 Learning Community) 

May 2nd,  2019 

Hello everyone! Welcome to Week 2 of Term 2! 

This year the Grade 4’s are working with the Preps as buddies. So far it has been a wonderful experience. We decided to 

ask some of the students what they are enjoying so far. 

Rayan (Prep R) - I like writing new words and eating lunch with my buddy. 

Roman (Prep N) – Alisha is my buddy. I like doing Art and playing games with my buddy. 

Jack (Prep G) – Joel is my buddy. I like learning new words with my buddy.  

Bella H (Prep B) – Leticia is my buddy. I enjoy playing games with my buddy. Leticia teaches me new things and we 

read together. 

In other news here are a few things coming up, including NAPLAN for Years 3 and 5 and Teeth on 

Wheels, so please ensure you keep checking the newsletter for these important dates. 

Have a wonderful week.           Daniel and Kalais 

CCTV Draft Policy 
The draft CCTV policy is available for feedback from our School Community before going to School Council 
for endorsement on 13th May. If you would like a copy to submit feedback please see the office. Your feed-
back is required by 10th May 2019. Thank you.  
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Parents Count Too 

Helping your child with –  

Arithmetic: addition, subtraction, multiplication and division  
Through everyday activities and play situations children will naturally use numbers. Young children are very capable 
of sharing out things such as lollies so that each person has a fair share or adding a friends’ collection to his or her 
own and finding the total. We need to help children discover quick and easy ways of using numbers.  

How do children learn to use numbers?  
When first learning to use numbers, children will need to have the objects with them in order to add, subtract, multi-
ply or share equally (divide). They will go through a process of needing to see and count each thing, one at a time.  
We need to help children learn to start counting from a larger number and add or subtract a second number. We 
also need to help children build mental images of a group or quantity so they do not always have to rely on seeing 
the objects. Helping children to mentally “see” groups of things will also help them with understanding multiplication 
and division before they learn the “tables”.  

 

What can you do at home?  

 Play board games such as Snakes and Ladders with two dice and encourage your child to add the 
two numbers rolled. Show them how to count from the larger number.  

 Play card games such as 21 or bust. In this game, two cards are dealt to each player who adds the 
numbers together. Each player may ask for more cards from the “kitty” with the aim of being the per-
son with the highest score that does not go over 21.  

 Share fruit such as mandarins with your child and add the number of pips you both have.  

 Ask your child to help you work out how many more items are needed when you are shopping. I 
have six apples here, how many more will I get to make ten?  

 Look at house numbers when going for a walk. Ask your child to guess what the next number will 
be.  

 Set the table for one person and ask your child to put out enough plates for everyone. Ask them 
how many more were needed.  

 Count the number of eggs in a carton, and again after some have been removed. Ask your child, 
How many were taken away?  

 Read a book to your child that has a contents page. Look for a story or chapter on a certain page 
and work out how many pages until the next story.  

 Use empty toilet rolls or empty plastic bottles and a ball to make a game of skittles. Encourage your 
child to tell you how many were knocked down and how many are still standing after bowling. Keep 
a score of how many are knocked down to see who is the winner.  

 Sing songs that include numbers. Ask your child to tell you the next number in the song before you 
sing the next verse.  

 Go for a drive and point out the signs that indicate the distance to the next town. In the country the 
numbers on the kilometre signs go down by 5. Ask your child to work out what number will be on the 
next sign.  

 Have your child help share out food to the family. How many slices will I need to cut the pizza into 
so that everyone has two slices?  

 Ask your child to share out items fairly with others.  

 Count the number of things in a collection such as shells in a bag or a large jar of buttons. Ask your 
child if there is a quick and easy way of counting, say counting by fives.  

 Decorate patty cakes with sultanas or smarties. Place the same number of sultanas or smarties on 
each cake and ask your child to find out how many you will need altogether.  

 Count the number of ice cubes in a tray. If your child counts by ones suggest counting by the num-
ber in each row of the tray. (This will usually be counting by twos.)  
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